Selectmen's Meeting January 12, 1976

Edward C. Clarke, Chairman and Eric F. Tenney present

Charles Jackson talked with the Selectmen about the possibility of making a Laundremat at the building next to his store. (Dodge City) The Selectmen referred him to the planning board. He also asked about plowing the snow away from in fromt of his house on South Main Street, he said that the road crew did a good job of plowing but it was next to impossible to shovel through the piles of snow that were piled in front of his house and the Library. The Selectmen will ask Merle what can be done about this.

Dawn Kistner met with the Selectmen and asked for some assistance.

Emery Doane brought in an article for the Warrant which asked to have the Planning Board Elected.

Ben Pratt gave the report for the Library Trustees to the Selectmen, he said that the Library would like to have some help from the Town. He also mentioned the fact that the Library had been fortunate to have a Librarian who was very interested in the Town and worked for a minimum salary. He said that he did not think that this could go on much longer.

Robert Edwards will be sworn in as a full member of the Planning Board next week.

The Police Chief made his report to the Selectmen, We said that Bishop still has not returned his equipment. Ed Clarke said he would go to the gas station and tell him that the next step will be legal.